Rachel Tibbetts

From: Planning

Sent: 15 April 2024 15:06 **To:** DC Support

Subject: FW: Planning ref. 24/00539/F

----Original Message----

From: Mary Newland

Sent: Monday, April 15, 2024 2:57 PM

To: Planning < Planning@Cherwell-DC.gov.uk>

Subject: Planning ref. 24/00539/F

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the Council. Do not click links or open a • achments unless you recognise the sender and know the content is safe.

Dear Sir

I am wriong to complain about the building of a stadium for Oxford United Football Club in the Green Belt.. This stadium is just not suitable for this area because of the following reasons

- 1. There is no provisions for parking on site and this will impart on the local environment.
- 2. The amount of tra c converging on the area on Match days would cause tra c conges on and it would impact greatly on Kidlington people who wish to use the road to go into Oxford or other places.
- 3. We have never been told by Oxford United how this stadium will bene t Kidlington people.
- 4. The noise coming from the stadium on match days would be unbearable for people living in the near vicinity and may prevent people from using their gardens to relax in during the match.
- 5. The Park and Ride facility is almost full most days as it is so where are fans meant to park?
- 6. How are fans meant to cross the busy road to for example to catch a train unless a bridge is built across the road.

I hope that you will give considera • on to the points raised above and refuse planning permission for the proposed stadium.

Mary Newland

58 Hampden Dr. Kidlington OX5 2LS